
Rowoldt of  San Angelo; Jim and 
Vickie (Rowoldt) Alves of  Wall; 
Pat and Susan (Rowoldt) Howard 
of  Frisco; Billy Ray Barnes and 
Nelson Barnes of  Colorado City; 
Charles and Donna Stephens of  
Novice; Gary and Sandra Parsley 
and Kelsey of  Midland; Randal 
and Jami Parsley of  Hudson 
Oakes; James and Wanda Goble 
and Taylor Hollingsworth of  
Cross Plains; Bob and Clara 
Doege of  May; James and 
Brenda Tidwell, Benny and 
Jackie Corley of  Bronte; Tommy 
and Joyce Latham, Blain 
Latham, Pete and Carlene 
Golson, Randy Braden of  
Rankin.

There were 25 former 
employees and retirees present, 
although all were not in the 
picture. With 27 family members 
and friends attending. Total 
present 52. After the meal, 
pictures were taken and everyone 
visited until 2:00 p.m.  

Page 12   Friday, October 3, 2014  The Observer/Enterprise
Maureen Youngblood, Billy 
Jones, Wes Hayes and Staci 
Roberson.  Kay Styles arrived at 
7:53 pm. 

The meeting opened in prayer 
by David McWright.

There were no audience items
The minutes were approved for 

the August Board Meeting.
Principal’s reported 

enrollment: Elementary- 123 
with a 97.6% attendance rate. 
Secondary -142with a 97.6% 
attendance rate.  Donna Poehls 
informed the Board that the drug 
dog visited the Secondary 
campus last week with no 
incidents.  She also reported on 
the TEA 2014 Accountability 
Summary:  Based on comparison 
to schools with similar 
demographics.  Elementary- Met 
Standards and earned 3 
Distinctions.  Secondary-Met 
Standards and earned 3 
Distinctions.

The Board approved the 
Parental Involvement Policy as 
presented and approved by 

resolution, Morgan Runyan, 
Coke County Extension Agent, 
as adjunct faculty of  Bronte ISD.  
All were in favor.

Dr. Skip Casey 
recommendedto the Board, due 
to the deficit budget, not to pass 
any Incentive Plan at this time.  
The School First Hearing was set 
for October 16, 2014, at 7 
pmprior to the regular October 
Board Meeting.   

Correspondence:  TASA/
TASB Convention 

Wes Hayes, Staci Robertson 
and Dr. Skip Casey with CCR, 
outlined the hiring process, 
timeline and procedures of  
hiring a superintendent to the 
board.  

The Board went into Executive 
session at 7:46 pm and resumed 
the Regular meeting at 8:41 pm.

The Board appointed Ashley 
Braswell to fill the Board trustee 
vacancy and paid the September 
2014 bills.  

The meeting was adjourned at 
9 pm.

(Continued from page 3)
of  $3,408,822.  The Board also 
approved the Tax Rate by Board 
Ordinance for 2014-2015 of  
1.04.  All were in favor.
Correspondence:  TASA/TASB 
Convention will be in Dallas 
September 26-28.  The Board 
approved Fred Contreras of  
Grape Creek as TASB 
Candidacy Nomination and 
Nick Arrott volunteered to be 
Bronte’s TASB Delegate.  All 
were in favor.

The Board went into 
Executive session at 7:45 pm 
and resumed the Regular 
meeting at 9:14 pm.

The Board approved to retain 
CCR to assist in hiring a new 
Superintendent.  All were in 
favor.

A motion was made to 
advertise the Board Trustee 
vacancy prior to appointing a 
new Board Member.

The August 2014 bills were 
paid and the meeting adjourned 
at 9:24. 

The Bronte ISD Board of  
Trustees held a Regular Board 
Meeting on September 17, 
2014, at 6:35 pm. Those in 
attendance wereShane Kelton, 
President, David McWright, 
Blake Braswell, John Seales, 
Nick Arrott, Dr. Skip Casey, 
Interim Superintendent, 
Elementary Principal, Donna 
Poehls, Gina McCutchen and 
Nancy Cooper.  Guests present 
were Heather Middleton, 

By Jeffie Roberts
The 13th Annual Union 

Texas Petroleum former 
employees and retiree’s reunion 
was held at Zentner’s Daughter 
Steakhouse in San Angelo 
Saturday, September 13, 
2014. The gathering started at 
11 am with a lot of  visiting as 
the meal was being prepared.

Ronnie Walker led the group 
with a prayer. Jeffie Roberts 
conducted a short business 
meeting. Ronnie Walker, Brenda 
Hines and Jeffie welcomed the 
52 present. The group voted to 
have the 14th reunion 
September 12, 2015, same 
place and time if  
possible. Ronnie and Linda 
Walker, Steve and Brenda 
Hines, and Bobby and Jeffie 
Roberts will serve as the 
Reunion Committee again 
for 2015.

Those present for the 2013 
reunion were: Ronnie and 
Linda Walker of  Rankin; Steve 
and Brenda Hines of  Bronte; 
and Bobby and Jeffie Roberts of  
Robert Lee (2014 Reunion 
Committee). Others present 
were Winton and Virginia 
Milliff  of  Robert Lee; Jerry 
Wilkes, Doug Wilkes, Tom and 
June Wilkes of  Silver; Buddy 
Eldred of  Oak Creek Lake; 
Stella Webb, Joe Wilson, and 
Rick Morrish of  Ballinger; Joe 
Tarter of  Abilene; Joe and 
Sharon Young and Shana 
Young Hernandez of  The 
Colony; Donald and Janis 
Walker, Allan and Marie 


